GME - Financial Support for House Staff Physicians
Resident/fellow physicians’ stipends, and actual paychecks, are paid by Baylor College of Medicine (BCM), under almost all circumstances.  Many of BCM’s participating clinical sites receive funding from the federal government to support graduate medical education (GME).  The affiliated hospitals use this, and sometimes other, funding to pay BCM for GME training that occurs at the hospitals, based upon resident/fellow physician assignments to each hospital each month. 
When each resident/fellow physician is appointed to a BCM-sponsored GME program, he/she is appointed at a stipend level which reflects the number of years of training he/she has completed that are creditable toward certification in his/her specialty or subspecialty.  If a resident/fellow physician changes specialties, he/she will receive credit for stipend purposes only for those years which are accepted for credit toward specialty certification by the Board of the new specialty or subspecialty.

If a BCM residency program requires training beyond that specified by the specialty Board, the resident/fellow physician’s stipend level will be determined by the years of training required by the BCM program.

Annual review of the stipends and recommendations for adjustment to stipends are made by the Graduate Medical Education Council, with input from BCM Human Resources and senior leadership. Every effort is made to provide resident/fellow physicians with both an annual cost of living raise and raises received as a resident/fellow physician advances from one PGY level to the next.
Questions regarding resident/fellow physician eligibility for various stipend levels can be answered by the BCM Office of GME.  The final decision concerning the appropriate stipend level for an individual resident/fellow physician will be made by the Senior Associate Dean for Graduate Medical Education. 

